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A belated but very warm welcome to all players & their families, both new and returning for another 
exciting year full of Fun, Fitness & Friendships. We hope you and your family have an enjoyable time. 
 
There are a few new faces on our Committee so please bear with us as we try to fill the shoes of some very 
special people. 
  
If you have any questions about anything at all, please feel free to talk to your Team Manager, Coach or a Committee 
Member. Any issues should be put in writing to the Secretary, to be addressed at a Management Committee Meeting.  
These are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every month 7.30pm at The Boonah Sports Complex. Everyone is welcome to attend 
all Club Meetings. For immediate issues see Vicki Boyle (Secretary).  
 
FIELD MARKING 
Thank you to all the people who gave up their time to assist with setting up the fields this year’s season. 
 
Remember, all teams should have a minimum of 2 Grounds People (1 for U7 & U8) to form a Grounds Committee.  The 
grounds committee assists the Grounds Coordinator, Tom Pressler in marking out & maintaining all fields throughout the 
season & for setting up, packing away & marking fields for special events for e.g.: Mega Sports Camp, Scenic Rim Country 
Cup & Finals as well as setting up & packing away fields for your team’s home game fixtures.   
 
PIE DRIVE FUNDRAISER 
Thank you to all who placed orders for the Pie Drive.  A reminder that orders will be available for collection on Friday 25 
May from 3pm. 

 
GAME RESULTS 
Results must be phoned through to the Results officer, Debbie Herrmann by 6.00pm each Saturday.  If you are playing 
at home please record your results on the sheet in the canteen.  The last home team for the day will phone results for 
all home games through.  If you are playing away, you must contact Debbie with your results.  Phone 54631120 and leave 
a message or send a text with your age group, team name and score as well as the opposition team name and score to 
0415 663 778   
 
CANTEEN COMMITTEE 
The Club is calling for any people interested in joining a committee to help run the Canteen.  It is hoped that 
if several people join together to share the load rather than all the responsibility falling to one person.  If 
you are interested in helping please contact Vicki Boyle. 
 
IGA COMMUNITY BENEFITS 
Have you thought about nominating our Soccer Club as the recipient of your Community Benefits?  It’s a 
great way to inject some funds into the club for the benefit of our players. 
 
NEXT CLUB MEETING. 
Next Management Committee meeting will be Tuesday the 12th of June at 7.30pm at the Boonah Sports Complex, all our 
club meetings are open & everyone is welcome to attend.  Managers or delegates are asked to please attend as teams 
need to be represented at meetings. 
 
SPECTATOR AND PLAYER BEHAVIOUR 
Players and spectators are reminded that abusive language or displays of poor sportsmanship at games will 
not be tolerated.  We have a well earned reputation of our behaviour reflecting the Club motto of Fun, 
Fitness and Friendship and within the soccer and local community and thank you for your efforts in ensuring 
this continues.   
 
VOLUNTEERS FOR SCENIC RIM CUP 
The Club is looking for people to assist with the running of this year’s Scenic Rim Cup.  If you have any spare 
time to donate please make contact with Cathy Rebelo. 



 
DUTY OF CARE & SAFETY. 

v Supervision is only given by a Coach & Manager during the teams designated training time. Before & after 
training is the responsibility of parents or guardians.  

v Caregivers are please asked to have Children refrain from kicking balls on the brick retaining wall around the 
Sports Complex & climbing the Goal Posts.  These are safety issues 

v Cricket have also asked that players refrain from kicking balls at or climbing the Cricket screens at either end 
of the fields, these are a permanent fixture & need to be maintained for future long term use. 
 

 
REFEREES 
Quite often the Club has to supply a Referee for some of our home games. If you have refereed before or would like to 
become a Referee or White Referee & would be willing to help the Club out from time to time please give your name & 
number to the management committee.  If all teams can have at least one person who is willing to give it a go that would 
be great. 
 
BLUE CARD. 
Club Committee Members are required to hold a current Blue Card. Coaches & Managers also should hold a current Blue 
Card if you do not please see Vicki Boyle immediately.  
 
SECOND HAND ITEMS 
Training balls and shorts (Small Adult size only) are available for sale $5.00 each.   
 
CLUB SHIRTS 
We currently have a limited number of Club Shirts available for $25.00 each (Children & Adults sizes) 
We still have a few of the old style left they are being sold out for $15.00.  
Shirts are club colors & are a great way to show support for the club at games & fundraising activities.  
 
CORPORATE SHIRTS 
The Club also has a Corporate Shirt available for $30.00 each Children & Adults sizes.  
Corporate Shirts are an alternate color & it is hoped people will feel more comfortable wearing them out, around town or 
away, perhaps out to tea, shopping or the movies, it is a way of advertising the club name, getting the ‘Boonah Soccer 
Club’ name seen elsewhere, not just at games.. 
 
CLUB HATS 
Club Hats are available they cost $15.00 one size fits all.  
Club Hats are club colors & are a great way to show support for the club.    

 

$$ IF YOU WISH TO PURCHASE ONE OF THESE ITEMS OR ANY OF OUR REMAINING  
SHIN PADS,SHORTS OR SECOND HAND SHOES, PLEASE SEE YOUR TEAM MANAGER. 

 
PLEASE NOTE: ALL SOCCER GEAR NEEDS TO BE RECEIPTED AND MONEY PLACED IN THE  

BLUE SOCCER GEAR TIN LOCATED ON THE INFORMATION BENCH IN THE CANTEEN 

 
        THANK YOU SPONSORS. 
Please support all our Sponsors listed below. Clubs such as ours would find it very hard to function without the 
support of Sponsors.  
If you are interested or know someone who is interested in Sponsoring please contact Cathy Milano 54637582. 
 
JERSEY SPONSORS. 
Kalbar Welding, Kallium Onions, Kalfresh, Bendigo Bank, Cahill Building Contractors, Dover & Sons/Case IH, Dover & 
Sons/Vindex, Boonah RSL, Boonah Squash Courts, Faye Hall Photonic Therapy, Mitre 10 Boonah & Kalbar and Boonah 
Carrying Company 
 
OTHER SPONSORS. 
Neuendorff Farming, Michael & Robyn Gnech, The Fassifern Guardian, Scenic Rim Regional Council, N & R Trophies, 
Jodie Gnech & Bendigo Bank, Bakers of Aratula 


